
  

______________________________________________________________________________ 
Community Development Department 

801-399-8765  //  2380 Washington Blvd. Suite 250, Ogden, UT 84401  //  swilkinson@webercountyutah.gov 
#WinninginWeber 

Date:  May 31, 2022 

To:  Weber County Board of County Commissioners 

From:  Sean Wilkinson, AICP  
  Director, Community Development Department 
   
Subject: Request for approval of a donation of “Prop 1 Funds” in the amount of $71,944.75 to 

Trails Foundation of Northern Utah for construction of a new section of the Weber River 
Parkway. 

 
Agenda Date: June 7, 2022 
 
Documents: Exhibit A:   TFNU request letter  
  Exhibit B:     Construction invoice 
  Exhibit C:     Memorandum of Understanding (Approved June 18, 2019) 
 

Summary: 
Trails Foundation of Northern Utah (TFNU) is requesting a donation of “Prop 1 funds” in the amount of 
$71,944.75 for construction of a new section of the Weber River Parkway. The project consists of building 
a new 10 foot wide road base trail and a concrete safety fence along the river. The new trail runs past the 
Riverside RV Park and connects to an existing section of trail on TFNU property. 
 
The requested donation will come from the County option sales and use tax for highways and public 
transit, also known as “Prop 1 funds.” Weber County is authorized to use Prop 1 funds for specific 
transportation-related purposes described in state law, including “the development, construction, 
maintenance, or operation of” certain thoroughfares and trails.  
 
On February 4, 2020, the County Commission approved a memorandum of understanding (MOU) with 
TFNU (under its former business name, Weber Pathways) for all future Prop 1 Fund donations. This MOU 
eliminates the need for a separate agreement with each donation request. TFNU will apply to the County 
for future Prop 1 Fund donations and reference this MOU as the basis for compliance and approval. 
 
Weber County allocated $200,000 of the 2022 Prop 1 fund budget for pathway maintenance and 
construction. This is the second funding request. The remaining balance is $117,495.25. 
 
Previous Donations: 
1. $10,560 to Trails Foundation of Northern Utah for a concept report on the Pineview Loop Pathway 
extension from North Arm Trailhead to the Pineview Spillway (May 17, 2022) 

 



 
  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

Mike Appleby, Chair  
Mark Bunker, Vice Chair 
Korry Green, Secretary 
Lisa Hopkins, Treasurer 
Elizabeth Dewitte, At Large 
Becky Senekjian, At Large 
Ron Thornburg, At Large 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

Debbie Farka 
Mike McConvill 
Michelle Paustenbaugh 
Jim Skaggs 

ADVISORY MEMBERS  

Eric Bauman, Executive Director, 
GOAL 
Mike Caldwell, Mayor, Ogden City 
Sandy Crosland, Founder 
Chere Cross, Back Country Horsemen 
Terry Davis 
Patti Ehle 
Geoff Ellis, Landscape Architect 
Todd Ferrario, Division Director,   
    Weber County Parks & Recreation                    
Gage Froerer, Weber County 
  Commissioner, WAGOG Rep 
Therese Grijalva, Weber State 
University 
Jim Harvey, Weber County 
  Commissioner 
Jay Lowder, Public Services Director, 
  Ogden City 
Zach Maughan, USFS, Ogden Dist. 
Brad Mortensen, President, Weber 
  State University 
Ben Prall 
Kristi Prall 
Jeff Stuart 
Sara Toliver, President & CEO,  
Visit Ogden 
 
  STAFF 

Aric W. Manning. Executive Director 
Kelli Barkema, Marketing & 
Communications Coordinator  
Greg Romney, Accounting & Office 
Coordinator 
Alan Wheelwright, Trail Crew Lead 
 

Commissioners-  
 
Trails Foundation of Northern Utah (TFNU) has worked on building and 
developing the Weber River Parkway from Riverdale to Uintah for many 
years. We are excited that we have been able to complete a new section that 
will add more trail past and along the Riverside RV Park and connect to a 
trail we put in last year that is on TFNU property.  
 
The Weber River Parkway is a trail for our communities and visitors. TFNU 
has completed a section that is 10’ wide road base and grubbed vegetation 
as well as a concrete fence right along the river. 
 
For this project, we are asking for $71,944.75 of Prop. 1 money to fund the 
completed work. An invoice will be submitted with this letter. 
 
Trails Foundation of Northern Utah feels this would be an excellent use of 
the Prop 1 funds awarded to continue to connect the trail and get us closer 
to the Uintah Business Park from Riverdale.  
 
Again, we thank you for all your support.  
 
Thank you, 
 
 
Aric W. Manning 
Executive Director 
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Riverside RV Park LLC 
INVOICE 

3651 North 100 East Ste 125 

Provo, UT 84604 

Phone: 801-377-8035 

INVOICE # 0516 

 DATE 05/16/22 

TO 

Trails Foundation of Northern Utah 

PO Box 972 

Ogden, UT 84402 

FOR Trail improvements along  

Riverside RV Park  

 

Description Amount 

Kapp $66,495.75 

Gardner Engineering $5499.00 

Per our agreement, attached are the costs for the fence.  I went off the 

construction cost based on the cedar fence, but we paid more to upgrade 

that to the current concrete fence (the extra we paid is not in the amount 

we are passing on to you). 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Total $71,944.75 

Make all checks payable to Riverside RV Park, LLC 

Payment is due upon receipt. 

If you have any questions concerning this invoice, contact Mckay Winkel | 801-377-8035 | 

mckaywinkel@gmail.com 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR BUSINESS! 
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